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Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of March 7, 2018
MSU SVREC, Frankenmuth, Michigan 48734
PRAB Members in attendance:

1. Dan Hensler, Chairman, ADM 


MBS

2. John Cnudde, CPS



MBS

3. 





MBS

4. 





MBS





5. Kevin Noffsinger



MBC - District 1




6. 





MBC – District 2
7. 





MBC – District 3
8. Clint Stoutenburg



MBC – District 4


9. Jim Roggenbuck




MBC – District 5-Alternate


10. 





MBC – District 6-Alternate
11.                                                                                        MBS - Alternate

12. 





MBS - Alternate

Staff in attendance:

Joe Cramer




MBC Executive Director

Greg Varner




PRAB Director of Research 

Guests in Attendance:  See Attached

Chairman Dan Hensler called the meeting to order at 8:25 am.    
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made to approve the agenda as printed by Noffsinger with support by Cnudde.  Motion passed. 
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from August 3, 2017 were presented for review.  Cnudde moved to accept the minutes as printed.  The motion was supported by Noffsinger.  Motion passed.          
FINANCIALS:  Cramer presented and reviewed YTD financial reports including budget comparison.  Cramer commented on both revenue and expenses including expectations for the 2nd half of the fiscal year.  Noffsinger moved to accept the financial reports.  Cnudde supported.  Motion passed.  
Research Director’s Report

· 2017 Research Reports are finalized and posted on both the Michigan Bean Commission website and the Beet and Bean website.  Varner noted that some data is archived on those websites dating back to 1997.  

· Research efforts funded with Specialty Crop Block Grants continue to focus on yield limiting diseases.  Phases I and II are completed.  Phase III has been approved.  Variety trials, root diseases, white mold management, cover crop, nutrition, and desiccation are included.  

· Our next SCBG application has been submitted.  This will further the work currently being focused on.  We hope to get an application status update in late May or June.  If approved, work starts October 2018.     
· “Project Greeen” applications are currently being evaluated. Dr. Kelly submitted an application for breeding Anthracnose Race 109 resistance into dry beans. Dr. Cichy and Dr. Chilvers submitted applications focusing on nutrition and root disease respectively.
· The MSU Dry Bean Specialist Search Committee has re-posted the position.  Applications are due this month. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  participants (see attached list) joined the meeting at 9:00        

Chairman Hensler welcomed everyone and asked them to introduce themselves which they did.  Hensler then asked Cramer to offer a short explanation of the MBC and PRAB as well as the history /purpose of the Priorities Roundtable Meeting.  Cramer explained the two areas that the Commission focuses on – research and promotion – and expressed our desire to help each other learn/improve dry bean production by sharing knowledge and experience.

Research Director, Greg Varner presented the results of a survey that 57 growers spent about 7 ½ minutes each completing the 33 questions.  It was concluded after going through the presentation that our research efforts track well with the challenges and issues impacting today’s dry bean growers.  

Following the presentation, Hensler opened the floor for questions and comments.  The ensuing discussion focused on:

· Factors influencing white mold such as row width, nitrogen application, population, fungicide options, fungicide applications, fungicide application challenges and methods
· Cobra application on dry beans as a white mold management practice as has become the practice with soybeans in Huron County.

· Variable rate population

· Rolling - growing season rains may have left small stones exposed resulting in more stones in sample challenging processors  

· Harvesting - combine cutter bar angle adjustments/air direction/ground speed/etc.

· Cover crop options and performance
· Desiccants – product choices, rates, factors affecting performance.  Dr. Christy Sprague was on hand offering her expertise on various herbicide and fungicide questions.  
· Messaging – how do we change/educate customer / consumers perceptions on the need and safety of some of our management practices.  
Dr. Kelly wrapped up the discussion by asking participants what they want him to focus on.  Growers responded with several suggestions.  

· Upright Vine Cranberry

· Continued yield improvement 

· White mold resistance

Dr. Cichy updated the group on a recent visit to Enagon, LLC. which manufactures sound wave mills.  Initial exposure to these mills have hinted at some positive outcomes for dry bean ingredient opportunities.  

With no further business, Chairman Hensler adjourned the meeting at 12:09.    

Respectfully submitted,

   Joe Cramer

Joe Cramer, MBC E.S. 
